
MINUTES OF JUNE 19, 2024 BOARD MEETING 
 Attendees:  David Schwartz—President   

Alan Kundtz—Secretary 
George York—Treasurer 
Kim Matthews—Social Committee Chair 
Don Roettger—Tournament Chairman 
Lee Nightingale—Tournament Director 

 
The meeting was called to order by David at 4:04 PM.  The minutes of the June 5, 2024, meeting 
were approved as written. 
 
Don provided an update on the upcoming July 4th Tournament: 

• We have 60+ players signed up so the Pub will serve lunch as in past tournaments.   Kim 
reported that the menu will include typical picnic cookout food such as hamburgers, hot 
dogs, potato salad, cole slaw, baked beans & apple pie.  Kim will explore drink specials with 
the Pub staff.   

• Payouts were discussed and approved.  
• The “flag” portion of the event was also discussed.  Any player who finishes their round with 

strokes to spare (having a gross score less than 72 plus their handicap) will receive a flag 
with their name on it and use their remaining strokes to play Hole #1.  Their flag will be 
planted in the spot where the ball comes to rest after the last stroke.  The flag closest to the 
pin will denote the winner.  If no players qualify, there is no winner and no payout will be 
made. 

• Players will be encouraged to wear red, white & blue golf attire to commemorate the July 4th 
Holiday.  Alan will include this in a tournament reminder email blast to be sent out to all 
GACC members. 

 
George provided attendees with a first look at the flyer for the Gary’s Revenge tournament, a 4-
person scramble to be held on August 3.  The flyer looked good with no comments; however, how to 
effectively describe the peculiarities of each hole to all participants was discussed.   Consistent 
with last year’s event, a handout will be provided on each cart for players to reference before 
playing each hole. 
 
Miscellaneous items considered by attendees were as follows: 

• Any decision on holding our next “ALL HANDS’ update meeting was postponed until the 
reported sale of the Golf Course becomes more definitive. 

• Extra photographs taken by others and a seemingly high number of volunteers were both felt 
to be unique to the Bling tournament.   Nevertheless, volunteer involvement will be 
monitored by Tournament Directors going forward and, if additional photographs over and 
above those taken by the “official” GACC photographer Judy Nightingale are submitted, 
Dave King will be consulted so that they are provided to him in an acceptable format for 
posting on the website. 

• Laurel Oates stopped by and said she had many suggestions for improving the Shootout 
next year.  Don will get her list and disseminate it to the Board for future action.  
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Don provided an update on the Sponsors Tournament tentatively scheduled for August 17th.   Out of 
27 sponsors, we have only received 6 yeses plus one who would like to attend any post-golf meal.  
Since a cutoff date of July 1st was included in our letter to them, any decision regarding this event 
will be tabled until our next Board meeting scheduled for July 2nd.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:13 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Alan Kundtz, Secretary 
June 23, 2024 


